

Part 4

Questions 21–25

Read the text and questions below.

For each question, mark the correct letter **A**, **B**, **C** or **D** on your answer sheet.

The Young Achiever of the Year

Kal Kaur Rai has always been interested in fashion and has just won the title of *Young Achiever of the Year* at the Asian Business Awards. Ever since she was a child, she has drawn clothes and designed patterns. She never told her hard-working parents, who own a supermarket, that she wanted to turn her hobby into a career. She thought they expected her to go into a more established business, so she went to university to do a management degree.



After university, she moved to London and worked in an advertising agency. She had to attend industry events but couldn't afford the designer clothes she liked. She started making skirts and tops for herself. When her friends saw her clothes, they asked her to make things for them. She then found a small shop in London willing to take her designs on a sale-or-return basis. They were very popular and nothing came back. This encouraged her to leave her advertising job, take out a £20,000 loan and begin her own womenswear label.

Kal's parents were not angry about her career change and said they would support her, which really pleased her. Her clothes are now on sale in over 70 stores and her business has an income of over £500,000. Her clothes appear in fashion magazines, she designs for pop stars and she has just gained public recognition by winning this award. Her business has come a long way and she knows she is extremely lucky. 'What I do is my hobby – and I get paid for it! But remember, I've worked hard for this.'

21 What is the writer trying to do in the text?

- A** encourage fashion designers to make better business plans
- B** compare a job in fashion with other choices of career
- C** give details of recent changes in the fashion industry
- D** explain how a woman set up a fashion business

22 What does the reader learn about Kal's parents?

- A** They wanted Kal to help them run the family business.
- B** They did not realise that Kal wanted to work in fashion.
- C** They insisted Kal should continue with her job in advertising.
- D** They did not think Kal worked hard enough at university.

23 Kal decided to borrow £20,000 when

- A all her clothes in the London shop were sold.
- B her friends asked her to make clothes for them.
- C she lost her job at the advertising agency.
- D the fashion industry was in a period of growth.

24 What does Kal say about her career?

- A She plans to open more stores.
- B She believes that she deserves her success.
- C She particularly enjoys designing for famous people.
- D She expects more people to buy her clothes after the award.

25 What might Kal say now about her career?

- A
- My management degree has helped me more than anything else. It's so important that young people interested in fashion can deal with money.

- B
- I've learnt so much working for other fashion designers. Without this experience, I couldn't have started my own business.

- C
- Running a fashion business is a dream come true and my parents being happy with my choice makes it even more special.

- D
- Even when I was at university, my friends liked the clothes I made. This encouraged me to think about a career in fashion.

Part 5

Questions 26–35

Read the text below and choose the correct word for each space.

For each question, mark the correct letter **A**, **B**, **C** or **D** on your answer sheet.

Example:

0 A in

B on

C at

D from

Answer:

0	A	B	C	D
	☒	☐	☐	☐

Sweden's Ice Hotel

The village of Jukkasjärvi is (0) Swedish Lapland, and winter temperatures there can reach -40°C . But 6,000 holidaymakers (26) go there annually, to visit what is probably Europe's most unusual accommodation.

In this hotel you eat, drink, and sleep in rooms made (27) ice. If you want, you can (28) get married in one. The bar is ice too, and putting hot drinks on it is obviously not (29) ! The bedrooms are around -4°C , but fortunately guests are (30) with special sleeping bags that will keep (31) warm in the coldest of temperatures. (32) outdoor clothes can be supplied too, if needed.

The hotel is never more than six months old (33) it melts in summer, and (34) winter it is rebuilt. Creating the hotel (35) 10,000 tonnes of ice, plus 30,000 tonnes of snow.



26	A therefore	B ever	C also	D still
27	A by	B of	C within	D for
28	A even	B however	C already	D yet
29	A supported	B recognised	C recommended	D agreed
30	A given	B offered	C provided	D delivered
31	A these	B those	C they	D them
32	A Suitable	B Convenient	C Acceptable	D Satisfactory
33	A although	B because	C so	D while
34	A other	B any	C each	D another
35	A brings	B puts	C fetches	D takes

Part 2

Question 6

You arranged to meet your English friend Sally next Tuesday, but you have to change the time.

Write an email to Sally. In your email, you should

- suggest a new time to meet on Tuesday
- explain why you need to change the time
- remind Sally where you arranged to meet.

Write **35–45 words** on your answer sheet.

